LAWRENCE DOUGLAS COUNTY ADVOCACY COUNCIL ON AGING

Independence Inc., 2001 Haskell Avenue, Lawrence, KS 6044 Minutes of October 16, 2018

Attending: Mary Johnson, Marvel Williamson (Senior Resource Center), Tamara Cash,
Tracy Harmon (Arbor Court), Katie Whitenight (CVL)
Judy Bellome, Susan Harris (JAAA), Michele Dillon (JAAA), Bob Russell (Vintage Park),
Angel Buce (Midland Care)

Special guests: Stuart Boley, Mayor, and Lisa Larsen Vice Mayor

Judy welcomed all attendees to the meeting and introduced our speakers and topic for the day: Stuart Boley and Lisa Larsen

Stuart began our discussion:

- The City Commission is looking at a strategic plan as a city. One priority is to review all of the advisory boards. There is a new board called Common Police Review board.
- There are 47-48 boards. One probably is the gender balance on the boards with mostly men serving. He is now looking to balance the boards.
- Handouts on population data was provided to the attendees. Discussion on representation of commissioners in city and county to the overall population of the county ensued.
- Stuart provided an article from the state constitution regarding "aging and infirm persons". It is the duty of the county to provide for this segment of the population.
- Taxes: county is funded by property tax. City is funded by sales tax and property taxes. The group also discussed taxes and budgets for city and county.

Lisa added to the discussion:

 Regarding aging there are 3 boards and each has its own nitch and all are important to the review of the aging service in Lawrence and the county.

Judy pointed out the difficulty in recruiting board members from Baldwin City, Eudora and Lecompton. We need to better define the responsibility of the board.

Announcement – the AARP Caregiver Conference in November.

The Arbor Court holiday events which are open to the community.

The next meeting will be November 20th at 11:30 for eat and greet so bring your lunch and visit.

Note: Stuart asked if anyone knew about the <u>1984 Aging Plan</u>. After checking the notebook holding past meeting minutes, I found that the earliest materials in the notebook came from 1998. If anyone knows of this plan, please forward info to me. thanks

Respectfully submitted, Mary Johnson, Secretary

Breakout groups:

Transportation – Brenda, MaryJ, Ellen, Dawn Caregiving – Michele D, Tamara, Judy Affordable Housing – Tamara, Brenda, Dawn